
Athletic Director D’Anne Kro-
emer believes that a good athlete 
has “a tireless work ethic” and is 
a “great teammate.” Many state 
laws, however, beg to disagree; 
they believe that not all tire-
less team-player student athletes 
should be allowed to participate. 

Many states have recently imple-
mented laws that prohibit the par-
ticipation of transgender athletes 
in sports ranging from the prima-
ry to collegiate level. Iowa is one 
of them: Governor Kim Reynolds 
signed a law into effect in March 
of 2022 banning transgender girls 
from participating in women’s 
sports starting in kindergarten. 
Any violation of the law will re-
sult in a civil lawsuit, as outlined 
in the bill. 

Other states have passed an-
ti-transgender athlete laws on the 
basis of hormone therapy. Hor-
mone therapy is a treatment that 
modifies one’s features to better 
match their gender identity; trans-
gender women utilize the treat-
ment to increase their estrogen 
levels and transgender men utilize 
the treatment to increase their tes-
tosterone levels. If a transgender 
athlete has undergone a certain 
amount of hormone therapy, they 
are allowed to participate in Wis-
consin, Ohio and Nebraska with 
the presence of medical evidence. 

However, this can create an issue 
for transgender athletes who can’t 
afford hormone therapy consider-
ing hormone therapy can cost up 
to $200-$500 monthly. 

Many supporters of these state 
laws believe that the participation 
of transgender girls in sports is a 
violation of Title IX. 

Title IX states that “No person 
in the United States shall, on the 
basis of sex, be excluded from 
participation in, be denied the 
benefits of, or be subjected to dis-
crimination under any education 
program or activity receiving Fed-
eral financial assistance” from in-
stitutions that receive federal aid. 
After Title IX was passed in 1972, 
women’s sports became more ac-
cessible at the collegiate level 
and provided more opportunity 
for female athletes; the House of 
Representatives believes that the 
presence of transgender women in 
collegiate sports would hinder this 
opportunity for biologically col-
lege female athletes. 

The House of Representatives 
used the principles of this reason-
ing to pass H.R. 724, the “Protec-
tion of Women and Girls in Sports 
Act”, in April 2023 with the hope 
of implementing an absolute 
country-wide ban on transgender 
athletics. The bill has not yet been 
sent to the Senate and, given that 
Biden is expected to veto the bill, 
it has evidently lost traction. 
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